## 15 September 2023

Dear Canyons District School Administrators and Board Members,

It has recently come to our attention that the hazardous bus that was being used for those students residing along 138000 South is no longer in service.

As a School Community Council, we have reviewed the documentation for its termination, and have found some discrepancies that we listed in our safety report, which include, but are not limited to the following:

- Inadequate sidewalks
- Busier traffic conditions
- During the winter, snow removal will cause a snow mound on the walking route
- The walking route will take 30 minutes or more
- No crossing guard is stationed at Stokes and 3rd East as noted, confirmed by Leslee Bruce, Draper City Crossing Guard Coordinator
- Wolf in residence on walking route
- Any alternate walking routes are unsafe

Based on these facts, the School Community Council at Willow Springs Elementary School would recommend that this bus be reinstated.

We appreciate your efforts in a quick resolution.

Sincerely,

The Willow Springs Elementary School Community Council an White